
56th Day of All True Things in Monaco 
 

Menton, France, June 17, 2018  

By Kiyotaka and Claire Koyama 

ur Beloved True Mother, 

This Sunday, June 17th, we 
celebrated the 56th Day of All 

True Things in Menton, near Monaco. 

We are a small community and we 
were happy to have the visit of Jean-
François and Hisako Moulinet, 
Regional president, and Patrick Jouan, 
UPF-France Vice-President, who 
worked for several years in Monaco.  

We gathered on Sunday morning with 
three Peace Ambassadors: 

Mrs Rosie B., 87 years old, Blessed 
couple. Still she has a shop in Monaco 

where she is very proud to display her 
Ambassador for Peace certificate. 

Mr and Mrs Mathis B., who received 
the Blessing in Washington in 1998. 
They are retired but ready to help our 
activities. 

During the Service, Jean-François read 
your speech at the opening of the ICUS 
conference in February, where you 
spoke about the importance of the 
environment. 

We shared an atmosphere of family 
connected with our Heavenly Parent, 
and our guests are eager to come again 
quickly. 

In the afternoon, some of us went to 
the Fairmont Hotel in Monaco where 
your stayed with True Father during 
your last visit in 2009. 

With the visit of Jean-François 
Moulinet we discussed in depth about 
plans, especially to connect with 
religious communities in preparation 
for IAPD to develop our region in 
cooperation with Paris, and we felt 
very supported. Two Second 
Generation couples are going to come 
back after their studies and will 
strengthen our activities. 

With our filial piety to you.
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